Buc-Le Times
The Official Newsletter of the Buc-Le Aero Sportsmen
Minutes of the Sunday August 9th 2015 club meeting.
Our President - Travis Moyer called our third club meeting of the year to order at 12:00 PM. Twenty Six club members were in attendance.
Finances: 

· Rich Collemacine provided the financial business report. Hard copies of the report were provided to all club members in attendance. The report recapped our 2015 income and operating expenses to date and highlighted income and expenses of our Giant Scale and Warbird events. The finances were approved as presented. Should any additional members wish to see the financial information, please contact any club officer.
KRC Picnic Invitation:

· Keystone Radio Control Club (KRC) has once again invited us to their club picnic that will be held on Sunday August 16th. The picnic will run from 11:00 AM to 2:30 PM. It is a fun time to chat and fly with the KRC club. All you need to bring is yourself, a flying machine (or not, just come to socialize) and your 2015 AMA card. Food and drink will be provided by KRC. Please send your RSVP to Travis by Thursday August 13th.

Field Maintenance: 
· We need a few volunteers for the tasks that still need to be completed which include:

· Paint frame of new table green.

· Paint entire south end of fence.
Facility Improvements:
· First Aid Kit and Fire Extinguisher have been stationed at the pavilion.
· A bucket of sand to control LiPo fires has been stationed at the pavilion.

· AMA Safety Code and the Buc-le Safety Rules and Regulations have been posted at the pavilion.
· Posting of the directions to the nearest hospital and our flying site cross roads address at the pavilion is in process.

· The Buc-Le sign at Kumry road is becoming dilapidated and an improved metal replacement is being planned. Vinnie Caruso has generously offered to pay for the new sign.
Trash:
On several occasions trash and debris has been found left at the field and laying about on the tables under the pavilion. Before leaving, please make one last visual sweep of your area and collect any and all items and take them with you to be disposed of properly. 
Fly In Events:
· This year’s War Birds Over PA was very successful. We had 54 registered pilots which is 10 more than we had last year. We continue to receive numerous positive comments from pilots regarding our events and venue. Our sincere Thanks to all the volunteers that helped through the entire weekend. Next year we will make a few improvements to the coordination of event setup efforts with the aim to increase the number of volunteers involved with these tasks.    
Flight Instruction:
· Flight training continues through the summer every Wednesday evening starting around 5pm. Rich Collemacine has joined Vince Judd and Ken Horsfield as a primary instructor and Larry Alles and Gary Galambos are providing supplemental flight instruction. Our sincere Thanks to Jeff Schueck who has generously offered to donate a new trainer airframe of our choosing to the club.  
Club Picnics:
Our next club picnic will be held on Monday September 7th with a rain date of September 12th. As in past picnics the club will provide hamburgers, hot dogs, drinks and condiments. Finger food and deserts will be pot luck. Vince Judd is the coordinator of this picnic. Please contact Vince if you are able to volunteer to help out this event or are planning to bring a side dish or finger food.
State of New Turbine Waiver Members:
· Currently all 5 new turbine member slots are filled. While we have all 5 slots full we have seen little activity at the field. We have been asked multiple times about allowing turbine waivered flyers into the club to solely fly prop / rotor driven aircraft. If this were to go through these new turbine waivered flyers would need to sign a statement form confirming that they will not fly turbine powered aircraft, otherwise they will be asked to leave the club and forfeit all paid dues. Various related points were discussed describing how to identify which flyers are permitted to fly turbines.  A motion was accepted to table this topic until our fall meeting so that we can formulate a strategy for its possible implementation.
· A suggestion was presented and the Officers have agreed to review and consider alterations to the Buc-le Safety Rules and Regulations - Club Guest Policy to restrict Buc-Le guests from flying turbine aircraft except during War Birds & Giant Scale club events.  
State of membership:
· Currently our club membership is currently at 100.

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 1:30 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Kenneth S. Horsfield, Secretary
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